Advocacy Engagement Made Easy

4-Step Advocacy Action Plan

1. Think about why you work in long-term care; identify your motivation and passion for what you do!

2. Turn Your Passion Into Action!

3. Take the lead and contact your candidates/legislators. Send e-mail, call, or otherwise contact your legislators to share your concerns and information about your business, your staff, your impact on your local community, and the people you care for (a sample communication is attached).

4. Invite legislators to come for a tour so they can see your work in action.
Additional thoughts about turning your passion into action:

· Legislators make the decisions on your livelihood, funding and regulations.

· Consider advocacy engagement as marketing for you.

· Think of legislators as a family member or prospective tenant.

· You do not have to take a political stand; you simply share your concerns and needs.

· You tell your own story, instead of others telling it for you - leave your lawmaker with an impression of what you do and what you need.

· You want to be on a lawmaker’s speed-dial when issues come up that impact you and what they will be voting on.
Who Represents You? Go to http://www.gis.leg.mn/OpenLayers/elect/ - 

My State Representative Is:

Phone number:

E-mail address:

My State Senator Is:

Phone number:

E-mail address:

"I always wondered why somebody doesn't do something about that. 

Then I realized I was somebody." Lily Tomlin

Sample Communication to Legislator – Tailor it to your own situation
Dear Senator or Representative   XXXXX:

I am (Insert Your Name, Title and name of business).  I am writing to you today to ask your support for House File 886 (Fritz)/Senate File 792 (Eken) legislation that will provide a 5% rate increase for long-term care providers.  

As you are aware, it has been four years since nursing home rates have been increased and the Elderly Waiver program has actually been cut by 15% in the last four years.  The state of Minnesota controls on average, 82% of the revenue nursing homes receive through Medicaid rates and the rate equalization law.

Our Medicaid rates have not been increased in four-years and staff has not seen wage increases in four years and these are not high paying jobs – the average wage for a nursing assistant is $11 per hour.  The bills we pay for services, linen, electricity, gas, water, food, supplies, etc. have been increasing 5-8% annually while our reimbursement rate has been frozen in the case of nursing homes; or cut in the case of the elderly waiver program.  

I work in long-term care because our seniors deserve staff people who care and can do a good job.  I am concerned about the turnover we see in staff at our home and the impact it can have on the people for whom we care.  Because the state controls on average 82% of the revenue that we receive in the nursing home, and Elderly Waiver payments have been cut by 15%, we need your support on rate increases so that we can provide wage increases for our staff and can continue to pay our bills.

Thank you for your support.  When you are in the district we would like you to come by and visit our facility, meet our residents and tenants, and learn more about what we do.  I will call your staff to arrange a tour.


Sincerely,

Your name
